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NATHAN, KELLY, LUKE, LOGAN, & LEAH 

Dear Pastors and Praying Friends, 

 What a wonderful God we serve! He continues to show Himself faithful 

every step of the way! Our deputation journey is going very well, and we are so 

excited to share with you that we are now at 80% of our needed support! We 

praise the Lord for safety as we travel and for providing for our every need. We 

never would have imagined that, during our time of deputation, a “pandemic” 

would shut down our country or that fuel would quadruple in price! But, even 

through all of that, every fear or worry that we have had, the Lord has overcome! 

Aren’t you thankful that God’s economy is not based on our economy! 

 We have had a very busy couple of months with travels to MO, GA, NC, SC, 

FL, AL, and TN. In addition to our deputation meetings, we have had the privilege 

to challenge many young people for missions. We had the privilege of assisting 

with two Who Will Go missions teen camps, in April and June. What an exciting 

time of learning and training! It will definitely fire you up to get around a group of 

100+ young people that are excited about serving God and reaching the world 

with the Gospel! We are so thankful for the opportunity to challenge the next 

generation and for those that surrendered their lives to serve God in any way He 

directs them!  

We also hosted the 2nd annual Reach the World Youth Conference on June 

18th at the headquarters of Macedonia World Baptist Missions. We praise the Lord 

for a wonderful day of teaching, preaching, singing, and fellowship. Over 100 

young people came, along with MWBM missionaries from fields all around the 

world. We crammed a 3-day conference into one full and exciting day! Please 

pray with us that God will grow the seeds that have been planted and that He will 

call forth more laborers into His harvest! 

Macedonia hosted our bi-annual Orientation the following week and we 

were so privileged to spend those 4 days with many other MWBM missionary 

families. It was a wonderful time of fellowship, encouragement, and growth and 

we are so thankful for our Macedonia family! 

Please pray for us in the coming weeks, as we have a full schedule and 

will travel many miles. Please pray for safety and that the remainder of our 

support will come in quickly. We also ask that you pray that God will provide 

financially for some much-needed vehicle maintenance and repairs that we have 

coming up. Most of all, please pray that God will put His hand on our family and 

use us for His honor and glory! 

Thank you so much for your faithful prayers and support! 

Nathan, Kelly, Luke, Logan, and Leah Saunders 

 


